NFWI advice for using images online and in promotional materials

When designing your WI or federation website and social media pages, as well as any promotional materials – posters, leaflets, newsletters, etc. - please take extra care selecting the images you use. If you have taken the photos yourself, please follow our advice for sharing photos and videos and ensure you have received the adequate permissions from individuals who are identifiable. If you are using images or photos taken by someone else, you must ensure that you have permission from the person who owns the copyright. Most images or photos that you find on the internet or in picture databases have licenses and copyright attached to them, and you could incur large costs for your WI or federation if used without permission or incorrectly. 

If you find an image you want to use on the website of an individual or small business, always ask for their permission directly and make sure you get it in writing. This is of course provided they themselves hold the copyright. They may want a credit or attribution to the photo – as the NFWI asks for whenever anyone wants to use one of our photos – in which case it is important you adhere to this. 
If you search for images on a larger scale, for example in Google Images, you will see that every image preview has the small print warning: ‘May be subject to copyright’ and you must check the copyright carefully before using the image. It is possible to filter your Google Image search to only see photos that are free to use and share, but even in this case you must read the small print to check that you are using the image correctly. For example, some images are free to use and share but cannot be modified, which means that you could be breaching copyright if you even crop it or change the shape in any way. Some images are also free to use but cannot be used commercially. Even though a WI website is not commercial or used for making profit, it may be seen as an advertising tool – i.e to attract new members- so you would need to be careful if using images that explicitly stated ‘Not for commercial use’. Some images are also free to use on condition of credit or website link.
A lot of websites offer royalty free images but charge for you to download them, such as Shutterstock and iStock, where you can either pay monthly or per image. However you still need to check the licence terms of each individual image, and remember that even if you have paid to use it you do not own copyright yourself – i.e you cannot grant permission for other people to use it.
There are some photo websites that do offer royalty-free images that are free to download. To find these, you need to look for photos with a creative commons licence or similar, but again- make sure you read any small print associated with each photo. Different photos within the creative commons licence also have different conditions attached, as you can see here on Flickr:  https://www.flickr.com/creativecommons/ 

Other websites that offer a similar selection of Creative Commons photos include:

https://burst.shopify.com/ 

https://commons.wikimedia.org/wiki/Main_Page
https://pixabay.com/ 

https://openclipart.org/
Please note that the NFWI has not used or approved all of the websites or databases mentioned, so please ensure you properly research yourself and read all the small print for each photo.

